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Baseball and Softball Association
P.O. Box 732
   Montgomeryville, PA 18936

Board Meeting
March 1, 2016
8:00 PM – Montgomery Township Building

MEETING MINUTES


Executive Board Attendance: Brian Ferko, Trevor O'Brien, Mike Simpson, Joe Romanoski, Tony Lauerman, Rick Ray
 
Commissioner/Director Attendance: Mike Dunlap, Rob Similowitz, Terry Shea, Alex Olimpo, John Monaghan, John Romeo, Rod Orth.
 
Member Attendance: Tim Lyons, Jim Bailey, Rob Grenda, Jim Cashley, Michael Kelly, Tracy DiLorenzo, Jim Roque
 
Call to Order - 8:03 by Brian Ferko
 
Approval of February Minutes – motion to approve minutes by Trevor O'Brien, seconded by Tony Lauerman. February 2016 minutes approved unanimously.
 
President Report
Registration Update
· Overall registration numbers are down and recently there was feedback that the reason stems from the decisions and actions of the current board.  This is frankly not true and simply unacceptable.  If you look at the numbers over the past 4 plus years it is evident that this has been an ongoing issue and is attributable to demographics and the national issue of kids moving from baseball and softball into other sports.  It is an issue most, if not all, organizations are dealing with. 
· What are reasons for the drop in registration numbers?  
· Kids are simply looking to play other activities and the overall demographics of the area is changing.  Looking at national statistics (Cal Ripken, etc), baseball registration across America is down.  This is not an MTBSA issue, this is baseball issue.  More and more activities and sports like lacrosse, soccer, track are drawing kids away from baseball.  National organizations are looking at ways to make the game more exciting and interesting to kids which is something we need to continue to look into.
· Have players left recently specifically based on decisions made regarding some of the travel teams - yes.  However those decisions, such as having two equal teams at 9 year olds, are decisions for the greater good of all members NOT a select few.
· The MTBSA Board strongly believes that if members have an issue with Board decisions or direction, those members can speak with anyone directly, but specifically Board President Brian Ferko.  One of the first things we did as a board was to make the meetings open to all current members to allow people to get involved and understand why certain decisions are being made.  We are all volunteers trying to create an environment so the boys and girls of Montgomery Twp. can have fun playing baseball and softball.  
 
Vice President Admin Report
· Registration Update - we have closed our registration in an effort to order uniforms, pick coaches, and assign rosters or draft rosters.  We will keep 5 to 8 year olds open (but charge a late fee) and order some extra shirts.  At this time we finished on the boys side at 396 and the girls side at 191. We expect these will grow in the younger ages before April.
· Uniforms - we have placed our uniform order for REC Boys and Girls with Kampus.  Expected return is end of March.  Kampus will once again box all uniforms by team for easy distribution.  Due to the expected late registrations we will order some extra uniforms and if we don’t use them we will save them for next year.
· Special Events Update -
· Happy to have Tracy DiLoranzo heading up this committee this year.  She has three kids in the program ranging from tee ball, to softball to boys majors/travel.
· We have "Meet the Coach Date" set and have sent a broadcast email for Sat. March 19th.  This is for 5 to 8 year olds on both boys and girls.  The event will be held again at Sports Authority and all MTBSA families will receive a coupon for in store savings that day.
· We have Opening Day scheduled for April 23rd
· Picture Day on Saturday May 7th
· Home Run Derby Saturday June 18th
· As always we need volunteers to make these events successful - if your willing to help with these events please contact Tracy DiLoranzo or Trevor O’Brien
· Baseball Drafts - we will work with Mike and the commissioners to hold drafts for Minors and Majors the weekend of March 12th.
· Equipment - in the process of ordering equipment and supplies for the season - baseballs, t-ball helmets, L-screens, etc. Board wanted to wait to see our registration fee totals before making any decisions.
· Feedback from last year was to bring back t-ball helmets for new players - we are!  In addition, every team will get 1 dz. Game balls and 1dz practice balls to help with their practices.
· We are planning to purchase new pitching machine for softball and baseball.
· Still looking at finding a second piece of utility equipment that will fit in the shed on softball side to help with dragging fields.
 
VP of Baseball Report
· Pre-Season Workouts - these are for the REC kids.  All 3 sessions have been filled. Great response.
· Divisions Breakdowns - based on the current registrations we will combine 5/6's and combine 7/8's. We will not draft kids in these age groups, but rather form teams as balanced and fair based on age and last year evaluations.
· Connie Mack Update - decision made this year not to have an "A" team.  The idea instead is to have potentially two B1 and maybe two C1 teams along with a B and C team.  We need to review the kids during evaluations to see what is best for our program.  We want the teams to be competitive and kids to want to come back and play again.  That has not been happening in the years past.
· Travel Player minimum REC requirement - we have explained at travel tryouts that for the district tournament the minimum requirement is 50%.  However MTBSA requires 75% attendance to REC games.  We want to continue having all the travel players attend REC.  This really has not been an issue in the past, but we want to make sure we nip this in the bud to avoid frustration on the REC teams with travel players not showing up. 
· Question from Jim Cashley about CYO conflicts - we don't have REC games on Sunday or Wednesday's which is when we play CYO.  We should not see CYO being a conflict with REC games.
· Tournaments - 11B, 10 Ripken 11a/12a DJ - 11B Memorial tournament, 10's will host Districts, 9's will be hosing July tournament, 11/12's will play in DJ Farrar.  DJ schedule will be changed instead of starting on Monday instead starting Wednesday with Skills.  Tournament will start 6th of July.
· Jason Page will no longer run our tournaments, so we will need a new tournament director.  If you're interested please contact Mike Simpson.
· Sponsorships - we are speaking to sporting goods partners like SA, Dicks, and Modells, about sponsoring Windscreens - working with these organizations to have them sponsorships where they put their logo on two screens that are highly visible
· Sports Authority will re-up their sponsorship from last year and there is a chance they give more, but we need to wait for some things to work out with their company and budget.
· Umpires - Needed -Umpire Coordinator - Jarrod Cohen has resigned.  We need to figure out the best way to pay the umpires in a timely manner.  If anyone is interested in helping with umpires please contact Mike.
· Baseball Commissioners - John Romeo will be the commissioner of the Majors this year.  All commissioners are now filled.
· Baseball Representing Commissioners are: Mike Dunlap, Sal Astolfi, and Rob Smilowitz.
· Play Up Proposal - based on combining age groups, current registrations, and additional local options to play baseball we are making a Proposal to change our rules and allow anyone born from May 1st to September 1st  to make a request to play up a division.  This will pertain to 6's, 8's, and 10's.  The player must be born between those dates and we will review their prior years ratings to insure they are capable to play up a division.  We do this to be more flexible and continue to maintain kids in our program. We want to allow the kids to play with kids from their school grade as these are the kids they will play with in middle school and high school. Our intent is to send out an email to the kids that qualify this week and ask parents to let us know by March 4th so we can finalize rosters and uniforms
· Question from Tracy DiLoranzo - will this be a onetime rule change.  Board response: no we will make this change permanently or until the board votes to change it.
· Rob Smilowitz asked what will happen if we don't do this?  Board response- we explained that the divisions will still likely be combined based on the number of kids.  This means that 6's will play tee ball with 5's.  8's will play with 7's.  Our 10's were already playing with 9's.
· Jim Roque brought up this was something we reviewed in the past - frustration in the past was lack of communication.  We agree and will try our best to communicate intent and process as soon as possible.
· Jim Cashley suggested that our communication explain the rule changes. Agreed!
· Board Members vote on this change - Tony Laurmern makes a motion to allow play up proposalas outlined above.  Brian Ferko seconded the motion.  Board unanimously approves  - no objections to the new rule to allow players born between May 1st and Sept. 1st (school grade) to play in their age appropriate baseball division.
 


VP of Softball
· Current registrations - Softball is almost flat with 191 girls playing however, our 5's are decreasing year over year.
· Teams are being formed - 18 total teams.  Similar to last year .  Meeting with North Penn and Nor Gwynn to do some inter community games.  Met with league to discuss prior years issues  - seem to on the same page.
· Minors Clinic Indoor - we had a very successful clinic for Minors - playing on a second clinic Sat. march 5th.
· Twister plans for clinic before season - working out details for a clinic after opening day ceremonies - all age groups
· Equipment purchase discussion - masks instead of hats/visors for Majors and VIGS teams.  Girls in tball, Pony, Minors will now have college visors. 
· Softball Commissioners - Jim Kerr will take on Tball.  There will be no Majors or VIGS commissioner this year - questions call Joe.
· Softball Representing Commissioners are  - Dom Paciola, Rod Orth, and Alex Olimpo
 
VP of Finance Report
· Financial Status - $64K in bank due to registrations.  Amount due from travel is $24k = $88k in total assets.  Big bills will be insurance, uniforms, and equipment.  In addition, we are still looking at some larger capital equipment purchase depending on final registration and sponsorship numbers.
· Sponsorships - continuing to work on sponsorships with the help of Mike.  We have sent reminders to all prior sponsorships.  Sports Authority redo their $2k commitment same as last year.  Chance to increase with doing fall ball registrations instore.
 
VP of Fields
· We are speaking with Greg from township on what we need to get done on each field.  Field 4 was re-conditioned in the Fall.  No other work was done in the Fall.  We will need lips cut on WS2 and we will need to also entertain work at Spring Valley if we in fact need those fields.
· Rick Ray will work on an inventory list and set up some field days.
 
Old Business
·         None
New Business
·         None
 
Next Meeting Tuesday April 5 2016 8 PM Township Building

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 PM Joe Romanoski moved to adjourn. Tony Lauerman second
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